


[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  
Augusta: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Paula Paladino (MaineHousing), Helen Rogers (Knox County Homeless Coalition), Colleen Hilt (KCHC), Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Melody Fitch (Family Violence Project), Betty Palmer (Mid Maine Homeless Shelter), Susie Whittington (VA)
Portland: Vickey Rand (CHOM), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Steve Ellis (Frannie Peabody Center), Carol Kulesza (VA), David Beseda (YCSP)
On the Phone: Donna Kelley (KBH), Chet Barnes (DHHS), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Beth Meneses (CHCS), Shanna Curry (Shaw House Waterworks ), Rita Defio (Sweetser), Gail Gerow (OHI), Phil Allen (Preble Street/SSVF), Janis Lara Hewey (PATH), Kristen Jiorley (Bread of Life).
Maine 
Continuum of Care

Meeting: Maine CoC
Date:  October 29, 2015
Time: 1pm to 3pm
Location: Tandberg Teleconferencing Sites 



Review of Minutes from Oct. 15, 2015 - Approved as submitted.

Tri-Chair Election Results: Melody Fitch of the Family Violence Project was elected. Members expressed their thanks to Donna Kelley for her hard work and dedication. Donna was immediately invited to join the Resource committee but declined, since she already participates on the Project, Scoring Template, Policy, and Data Committees. In accordance with our Governance, Melody will officially begin her term in January.

Vets at Home Survey: Both Portland and MCOC participated in this survey regarding communities achieving ‘Functional Zero” homelessness for Veterans. Portland is getting very close to this goal, but HUD appears to moving toward a more systems based approach – meaning they are not just looking at the specific number of homeless veterans in a given area, but whether or not the area has mechanisms and processes in place to rapidly rehouse any veterans that are identified as homeless. Portland does. MCOC is close, but not there yet.  Both CoC’s have been approved for HUD TA to help address Veteran Homelessness.

HMIS Joint Governance, and HMIS Policies & Procedures: The Data Committee has reviewed these revised documents.  
· A MOTION was made that MCOC approve both documents. Motioned PASSED. 
Both of these will be posted at www.mainehomelessplanning.org . Paula will get updated signatures for the Joint Governance Document so these may be submitted along with the Application.

HUD Notice CPD 14-012 regarding Orders of Priority for Chronically Homeless in Permanent Housing: This notice came out last year and HUD encourages CoC’s to adopt this order of priority for people experiencing Chronic Homelessness for Permanent Housing. There was some discussion about how this will impact MCOC. A suggestion was made that MCOC should provide detailed training to agencies so they understand and properly implement this guidance. It does not mean that only CH will be able to access PH beds. It only means that if a PH bed is available, and there are any qualifying CH applicants, they would be given priority over non-CH. This is actually in keeping with current MCOC practice for PH beds. One member expressed concern that once we move to a statewide coordinated intake process, urban areas who can more easily document CH status could potentially have priority for all available S+C vouchers or other PH placements over clients from rural areas where it is more difficult to document CH status. S+C vouchers are designated for use in a particular area, so it not likely that CH clients in an urban area would want to use a voucher that would require them to settle in rural location. Also, there is a good deal of new HUD information on better documenting CH in rural areas, including in the HUD Notice CPD 14-012. 
· A MOTION was made that MCOC adopt and implement this guidance from HUD. The motion PASSED, with one opposed (New Beginnings).    

Coordinated Entry System: Guidelines have been approved by the New Joint CoC Board, and include the Order of Priority for people experiencing Chronic Homelessness in Permanent Housing in the appendix. The guidelines refer to people who will be homeless within 72 hours. Transitional Housing programs can work with folks who will be homeless in 7 to 14 days. Does this change the definition? No – if people will become homeless within 7 to 14 days, they would still receive information and referrals and would still potentially qualify for TH. If they are going to be homeless within 72 hours, the focus would be on trying to prevent their losing their currently housing situation if possible, or on rapidly re-housing them. HUD requirements do not always work well for all program types or all populations, and this may be another example of that – like requiring income at program exit even if the population you serve is 12 to 17 year old youth. 
· A MOTION was made that MCOC approve the CES Guidelines. PASSED with one opposed (New Beginnings). 

Threshold Review of Project Applications: In reviewing all the project level applications it became clear that MCOC would lose points at the Continuum Scoring level based on the way some projects answered some questions in their individual applications. For Example: 5 Agencies submitted budgets that did not agree with the figures approved by HUD on the Grant Inventory Worksheet (GIW). These figures must agree, unless we have received approval from HUD AAQ. 5 agencies did not submit any Match/Leverage information, and 18 agencies did not provide the documentation to back up the information they did submit. In the section of questions about Housing First, several agencies answered questions in such a way that they were automatically disqualified as following the Housing First model. At the CoC level, we have to have at least 75% of our projects listed as Housing First in order to maximize points in this area – we currently have on 70%. In the section about Mainstream Resources, 18 agencies said they do not have access to a single application that allows a client to access 4 or more benefits/resources. WE DO! The DHHS assistance application, available to ALL agencies and clients through the My Maine Connection website ( https://www1.maine.gov/benefits/account/login.html )  allows people to apply for Food, health, cash and childcare assistance.  MCOC needs to do more to educate Projects about what Housing First entails, including what it means to ‘quickly house’ clients – which HUD does not define, and which may mean very different things depending on the type of program and the population served. Some basic TA was provided but more is needed around resources and the Leverage/Match questions.
-It appears that we have three options:
1) Make no changes, use the project level applications as submitted even though some information is not correct, and accept that we will lose points (and possibly funding) at the CoC scoring level.
2) Allow Project Applicants to amend their applications, where appropriate, in order to improve our CoC level score. While this would not change how the projects were scored and ranked with MCOC, improving our overall CoC score increases the likelihood of our Tier 2 projects being funded. It is not a guarantee that Tier 2 projects will be funded, and there is no way to know the impact this might have until the CoC application is scored by HUD, but a high CoC level score increases the odds of our Tier 2 projects being funded.
3) Allow projects to amend their application, and then re-score and re-rank them all. This would be very complicated and time consuming and at this point would not allow us to notify projects of the scoring and ranking results within the timeframe required by HUD.
- A MOTION was made that MCOC release all applications back to the applicants so that they can make these changes, if appropriate, in order to improve the CoC level score, but that this not impact their score or rank with the MCOC process. This will also allow projects to make other changes they may not have had time for due to the initial deadline, but again, this will not change their score or rank within MCOC. This information, along the Threshold Table reviewed here today, will be posted and sent to all applicants. All applications will be released for amendment and WILL ALL NEED TO BE RE-SUBMITTED IN ESNAPS, even if no changes are made, by next Tuesday, November 3, at 4:00. PASSED. 
  
Voting/Membership question: During the recent Tri-Chair election, a question was raised about whether YCSPI was eligible to vote, and whether Wes should be counted as representing YCSPI or SHC. Upon review of Governance it was recommended that Wes, as an employee of YCSPI, be listed as representing that agency, thereby making YCSPI eligible to vote, and nullifying SHC as a separate voting entity.  As this was merely a clarification of existing governance policy, no vote was needed to make this correction.

Examination of Tier 1 and 2 Listings: According to the Scoring and Ranking results, Tier 1 consists almost entirely of S+C projects, with only one non-S+C project in Tier 1. All other Projects, including HMIS, are in Tier 2, potentially placing them at risk of not being funded. If HMIS is not funded through a Continuum of Care grant, the cost of operating and maintaining the system will need to be passed on to all participating agencies through user and licensing fees. Without a fully functional HMIS system, we cannot exist as a Continuum of Care. The Scoring Committee members pointed out that the tool used for scoring HMIS made it impossible for the HMIS project to score the same number of points as non-HMIS projects. Even if the HMIS application received the maximum available points in all areas, the highest total score it could have achieved would only be 98 points, while other projects had the potential to achieve a maximum of 120 points.  
· Due to the bias inherent in the scoring tool used, and our need as a CoC to have a viable HMIS system in place, a MOTION was made to examine/adjust the HMIS score to allow for the maximum 120 points, which will place it in Tier 1 to ensure funding. PASSED with 3 abstentions (MaineHousing due to conflict of interest. KBH and Tedford also abstained.)
Questions were also raised, both here and at the Steering meeting on 10-26, about potential bias of the tool to favor S+C applications over non-S+C projects but time did not allow further discussion. 

Other Business: VA Summit at Togus Tomorrow on Veteran’s Homelessness – also available via teleconference at the Portland CBOC location. 

Next Meetings: ***Additional Full MCOC Meetings to finalize the NOFA Application***
· *Thursday November 5 from 1:00 to 3:00
· *Thursday November 12 from 1:00 to 3:00
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Thursday November 19 from 1:00 to 3:00 - our regular monthly meeting. 
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